[bookmark: _GoBack]Salado Historical Society Minutes
February 6, 2017
Meeting Place: Salado Public Library


Board of Directors (BOD) members in attendance: 1-Becky Butscher, 2-Hans Fields,       3-Judy Fields, 4-Hulda Horton, 5-Andy Jackson (New Board Member), 6-Jeanie Lively, 7-Dena Parks, 8-Linda Reynolds, 9-Cathy Sands, 10-Gary Stripling, 11-Knox Tyson,     12-Sandi Wicker and 13-David Yeilding. Not in attendance: Bill Kinnison, Betsy Tyson


I.  The meeting was called to order by President, Sandra Wicker at 6:00 pm. 
II. A prayer was delivered by David Yeilding. 
II. The Minutes from the January 2 meeting were approved and made a matter of record. It was decided by the Board to post the SHS Meeting Minutes on the web page in order to keep SHS members informed. Sandi will send the Minutes to Pete Stebbins to post on the website.  
IV. David Mathews resigned from the Board effective Feb. 2017, Sandi introduced Andy Jackson and made a recommendation that he be added to the SHS Board effective immediately. Andy currently serves on the P&Z committee for the Village. Andy informed the Board that he has a long history with Salado having been coming to Salado since 1948. The board members voted unanimously to add Andy to the Board.  

There was discussion about the importance of publishing a Quarterly Newsletter to keep the SHS members informed and Sandi expressed how excellent the previous Newsletters were that were published by Nancy Kelsey and her daughter. Sandi requested the Board members take this into consideration with further discussion at the next meeting.

V.  The Treasurers’ Report was provided by Knox Tyson on behalf of Treasurer Betsy Tyson. Knox reported the SHS is in GREAT ORDER financially. The Financial Report was distributed for review and is made a matter of record and is available to SHS members upon request. Knox made a motion that the SHS make a donation to the Mill Creek Association Fire Works display fund. Hans Fields seconded the motion. Open discussion followed with the amount set at $200.00. A vote was taken and the Board Members present approved unanimously. Knox will send a check to the Mill Creek Association.

VI. Home Tour Report-David Yeilding discussed the success of the 2016 Home Tours It was estimated more than 200 purchased tickets last year for the tour. There was an open discussion about the difficulty in finding addresses due to the dark streets. It was agreed this should be addressed in some fashion in 2017 and will continue to be a topic on the Agenda for next Board meeting. 




VII.  Committee Chair Reports:
	A. Archiving Committee-Jeanie Lively stated she had applied for a grant to the Portals of Texas History at University of North Texas (UNT). She explained the process UNT follows including using specialized scanning equipment that does not harm photographs and documents. Other board members expressed their very positive experience with Portals of Texas History.
            B. Awards Committee-Cathy Sands reported she had identified a number of places in Salado that could get a Landmark designation. Sandi agreed to assist Cathy in coming up with a list of potential Landmark sites for review and discussion by the Board at a future meeting.
	C. Cabins & Cemetery Committee-Becky Butscher led a discussion on the current cabins and the contents. Judy suggested that both cabins be furnished for the public to see how they might have looked. Sandi explained that the SHS museum items have been displayed and that there is no room for additional furnishings at this time. Becky took an action to have the signs on the cabins updated with the correct phone numbers
  
            D. Christmas Home Tour Committee-Dena Parks reported there are several candidates for the 2017 tour including the: Rose Mansion, Calendar Oaks Chapel, Civic Center, Hallet House, and Museum. 

	E. Finance-Knox Tyson (see above report)
	F. Historic Preservation-Linda Reynolds initiated a discussion on the Salado Citizen’s Academy. She stated it was not supported by the City Council but felt it had real value to the citizens. A number of Board members expressed positive experience with a similar program in the past and expressed an interest in this program if it were to be held.
	G. Membership-Gary Stripling reported that we currently have 77 paid members through the end of Jan., 2017. Gary will send out an updated SHS Membership List to Board members after the meeting. Andy Jackson was asked to consider taking the Membership Chair position for 2017.

	H. Memorials-David Matthews has resigned from the SHS Board as of the end of January. His support will be missed as David has been an excellent contributor to the Board over the years. 

	I. Program Committee-Hulda Horton reported the SHS is on the books for March 6 for our next Membership dinner. She will provide pork loin with attendees providing covered dish. NOTE: THIS WILL TAKE THE PLACE OF OUR MARCH 6 MEETING. MORE TO FOLLOW.

	J. Public Affairs/Publicity-Knox Tyson reported ???

            K. Ways and Means- Hans Fields, Judy Fields reported ???

            L. Immediate Past President; Bill Kinnison

VIII. Old Business

A. The Hutchens Writer’s Cabin (Eustace and Ruby Vickrey Hutchens Cabin) status was discussed. Gary provided a brief description of the family tie between the Hutchens Writer’s cabin and the Vickrey family. Gary reported he and his wife Beth are in contact with Carol Cicalese and her husband Nick who reside in New Jersey. Carol is the granddaughter of Eustace and Ruby Vickrey Hutchens. 
· Gary provided an update on status with a request from Carol and nick for any interior photos of the interior construction of the cabin. Gary asked if anyone took photos of the Hutchens Writer’s Cabin, before it was disassembled. Gary also stated that the intent is to use salvaged wood for the construction to give it an aged look.
· Sandi provided the form for a new Build permit from the Village which requires PLANS to be provided. There was considerable discussion related to the need for PLANS since this cabin would not be lived in. Andy Jackson took an action to find out if PLANS are required to reconstruct the Hutchens Writer’s cabin. Hans said he would look into whether the previous Build permit was still valid or if it had expired.
· Sandi had previously provided one of the original windows to Gary to obtain measurements for scaling photographs for basic dimensions. Gary completed sketches on the photographs with “scaled” dimensions based on the window size. Gary expressed his belief that the slab that was poured only accommodates the actual cabin and NOT the two extensions on the cabin and thus will have to be extended to accommodate the cabin floor plan. 
· It was also decided that NO electrical power will be extended to this cabin at this time.
B. Appoint Audit Committee / No report this month
C. Scholarship Committee / No report this month

IX. New Business and/or Comments / No New Business this month

X. Fund Raising – T Shirts / Knox provided examples of SHS T-shirts for consideration. 

XI. Miscellaneous /Village Activities / No Report this month

XII. Meeting adjourned 7:30

Gary Stripling, 
SHS Secretary 2017
254-495-9445 (mobile)
254-772-5542 (home)
garylstripling@gmail.com
203 Canyon Point Circle
Woodway, TX 76712
